Alcala, Abigail

From: Nathaniel Greensides

Sent: Friday, May 17, 2024 1:30 PM

To: eComment

Subject: Item 19 - City Council Meeting May 21 2024

Attention: This email originated from outside of City of Santa Ana. Use cantion when opening attachments or links.

Dear City Council,

I write in support of the item. I have seen the expediency, efficiency, and safety with which the workers of All
American Asphalt work and applaud the consideration they bring to all their work in our City to ensure that
traffic flow is safe and efficient throughout all repaving projects.

Sincerely,

Nate Greensides

Ward 5 resident



